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Our value this half-term is - perseverance.  'Let us run with 

perseverance the race marked out for us. Let us fix our eyes on Jesus, 

the author and perfecter of our faith' Hebrews 12:15 

 

A message from Mrs Kellett   

 

I hope you all managed to have a lovely half-term.  It does seem a distant memory now!  We are in the 

'Christmas' term!  This is always a lovely time in school with parties, nativities and general Christmas 

craziness.  Check below for all the Christmas Dates for the whole school. 

After school organisation 

We do our very best to plan for lots of extra after school clubs for the children to do. Yesterday, our 

'Learning to Draw' club had 10 children who had signed up and didn't attend. If your child can't attend a 



club or no longer wants the place, can you please let the office know as we have children on a waiting 

list for most clubs. If your child is on the list, they will be taken to the member of staff who is leading the 

club. If you need to collect them, you will need to come to the office. We need to ensure we have 

accounted for every child after school. This is an important safeguarding procedure so I would appreciate 

your co-operation with this. 

Bill Connor comes to Queen's Park  

We were joined by renowned composer Bill Connor this week. He held some workshops with our KS2 

children to gather ideas for a new song. Yes, QP are getting our own song! We are so lucky to be 

working with someone of Bill's calibre. Bill will be back to gather more ideas over the coming weeks 

with our younger children. Watch this space! 

OPAL  

 



 

1 - Our next 'Bring it in Bingo' for our sandpit  

 

2 - Look at our sandpit.  Thank you to Mrs McDermott's husband and dad for coming and creating this for our children and to 
Grundy's for donating the sand and stone.  The children absolutely love it!  

We have launched our Opal - all site access this week and it has been a real success.  The children have 

absolutely loved exploring the grounds and the new activities that are now available out on our field.  

I am so proud and extremely grateful for all the help we have received.  I am always proud of the team of 

teachers and support staff I have here but they have really out-done themselves this time.  We have had 



husbands and Dads with diggers, vans, and numerous power tools.  We have had so many donations!  

Welly sheds, a sand-pit, pallets and tyres amongst other things to enhance the play offer for our children.  

All done at the weekend or over half-term in their own time.  I can't thank them all enough.  

We will be planning ' Stay and Play' sessions for parents after Christmas when we are established with 

routines etc.  Ask your child all about it!  They are absolutely loving it!  

Important  

Can you please ensure your child's name is in their wellys and their shoes?  Also, can you make sure the 

children have long socks on.  Some children are complaining that their wellys are 'rubbing' on their legs.  



Tutoring  

 

Kip McGrath tutoring company contacted school and has donated high-vis jackets for our children.  We 

are extremely grateful.  I have attached some information regarding the services they offer.  Please 

contact them on the number attached for more information.  

BTALES 

On Wednesday, Years 2, 4, 5 and 6  were very lucky to see BTALES perform their Anti-Bullying show 

entitled Choose Respect. The show followed three online gamers into a gaming world were they would 

compete and repeat the level until they showed the value of respect. The show included three bible 



stories told with a modern-day twist and ensure that children knew how to behave online and how to 

report unacceptable online behaviour.  

This event was organised by our School Ethos Council to launch the first of many Anti-Bullying themed 

events over the next week. This will include an Odd Sock Day on Wednesday.  

 

PTFA News 

 



 

We are getting organised for the Christmas Fair - dates are below  

Own clothes day and items to be collected in preparation for our Christmas Fair  

Friday 15th November - bric-a brac  

Friday 22nd November - bottles  

Friday 29th November - items for colour hampers  

EYFS - white and black  

Year One - Blue  

Year Two - Green 

Year Three- Red  

Year Four - Silver and Grey  

Year Five - Purple  

Year Six  - Yellow  

PTFA Christmas Fair - Friday 13th December  



Open Day Information. Please share with family and friends  



 



Asda Cashpot Rewards  

 

Thank you to everyone who has downloaded the Asda reward app.  You have raised £683.81 for our 

school.   There are 23 days left of the  scheme. If you shop at Asda, please download the free Asda 

reward app so we can access the funding.    



Uniform  

 

I am really proud of our uniform and how smart our children look.  We started this term really well with 

the children in full school uniform but we are seeing some children starting to come into school without 

ties or without appropriate school shoes.  We have plenty of spare uniform to help so please ask if there 

is an issue.  I have asked the teachers to start sending letters home to parents of children who are not 

following our policy - this includes wearing earrings.   

We changed the PE timetable this year to help parents.  We had feedback from you that having PE on 

different days was problematic for some families.  We expect the children in full school PE kit on the days 

they have PE.  This includes a yellow t-shirt or jumper and blue shorts or joggers.  Black leggings and 

black shorts are not part of our PE kit.  Can you please ensure your child has the correct kit for their 

lesson?  This is an important life lesson especially in preparation for high school where a detention would 

be issued if a child is not prepared for their lesson.  Again, we have plenty of spare so come and ask if you 

need anything at all!  



Reading Volunteers  

 

Do you have a spare hour? Helping a child to read is such a rewarding experience. We are always looking 

for volunteers to come in and listen to our children read. It can be any day for as long as you have spare. 

We really would appreciate the support and you would be making a huge difference to our children and 

their reading journey. Please contact the office if you can help! 

Parental Engagement Dates - Maths   

 



It has been lovely to hear how well received our reading sessions have been this half term.  Next term, 

our focus with be Maths.  Please come along as it really gives you a flavour of what your child 

experiences every day in school and also helps to help you support your child at home.  

Dates for Autumn 2  

Wednesday 13th November - Year Five and Year Six  

Wednesday 20th November - Year One  

Wednesday 27th November - EYFS and Year Two  

Wednesday 4th December - Year Three  

Wednesday 11th December - Year Four  

These sessions start at 9am.   

Attendance Matters 

 



 

299 children had perfect attendance last week! Can we beat this next week? 

Attendance Update 

We work really hard each and every week to make sure every class beats out school target of 97% - this 

will help us to succeed  

Our Attendance this week - 92.6% 

Our Attendance this year so far - 94.7% 

Individual Class Attendance  

 

PR  89.6%                  QR 95.5% 

P1  93.9%                  Q1 86.2% 

P2  90%                      Q2 88.2% 

P3  87%                      Q3 94.2% 

P4  95.5%                   Q4 91.8% 

P5  93.3%                   Q5 98% 

P6  96.3%                   Q6 94.2% 



Dojo Winners  

 

PR  Evelyn S                         QR  Lillie B 

P1  Alex R                             Q1  Eliza T 

P2  Jidenna M                     Q2  Macy May B 

P3  Oliver B                          Q3  Jessica AW 

P4  Lola T                             Q4  Xiomara M 

P5  Rhys W                          Q5  Annabelle O 

P6  Jacob C                          Q6  Cora D 

Star Badge Winners  

 

PR  Layla W                      QR  Athena H 

P1  Jaxon L                        Q1  Cayden S 



P2  Elva G                          Q2  Harrison G 

P3  Mia Mc                        Q3  Inga S 

P4  Florence L                   Q4  Paige F 

P5  Georgia M                   Q5  Henry H 

P6   Jack Y                           Q6  Ayla T 

Important Dates for your diary this half term  

 

Wednesday 13th November  

Individual Photographs for children and families  

Monday 23rd November 4pm - 6pm  

EYFS Open Evening for new or prospective parents  

Monday 2nd December  

Christmas Movie Night 

Wednesday 4th December  

Pop Shop Christmas Sing at the Town Hall  



Some of our Y5 and Y6 children yesterday at a team building tournament.   

 



Christmas Dates for your diary  

 

Friday 6th December - 9am  

EYFS Nativity for Parents  

Thursday 12th December  

Christmas Jumper and Christmas Dinner Day  

Friday 13th December  

Y2 Nativity for Parents - 9am 

PTFA Christmas Fair  

Monday 16th December  

KS1/EYFS Christmas Party  

Tuesday 17th December  

LKS2 Christmas Party 

Wednesday 18th December  

BTales Christmas Performance  

Thursday 19th December  

UPKS2 Christmas Party  



Safeguarding tip for the Week- linked to Anti-Bullying Week  

 



Year Five Half term Readers 

 

 



 

 



 

 



Some examples of the lovely adventures and achievements of our 

children over the Summer break.  

 

 

3 - A fantastic time had by all at Jack's birthday party  



 

4 - Natalie loving the River of Life exhibition on in Liverpool at the moment  

 



5 - Jack loving Halloween  

 

6 - Noel loving the River of Life exhibition on in Liverpool at the moment  

 

7 - Freya and Ivy enjoying a rollercoaster that went upside down.  They are braver than me!! 



 

8 - Liam's wonderful creation in 'Learning to Draw' club  

 

9 - William busy completing the half-term Children's University Challenge  



 

10 - Billy really enjoying bonfire night  



 

11 - Cordell enjoying bonfire night  

 



12 - Cordell enjoying a trip to the Blue Planet Aquarium  

 

13 - Poppy passed her level 5 swimming this week 



 

14 - Eric helped an old lady in Aldi get some of her shopping as it was too high.  She went and spoke to the staff and praised Eric 
so they gave him some chocolate buttons.  I am so proud of you Eric.   

 

15 - Florence will find anywhere to do a handstand!  



 

16 - Happy 8th Birthday to April.  



 

17 - April and Floss enjoyed Sleeping Beauty at the theatre  

 

18 - Violet loved pumpkin picking  



 

19 - Loving his half term holiday  

We hope you have a restful weekend  
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